
	ERCOT Retail Client Services & Testing

	Event Description: TTPT  Meeting
	Date:  August 23, 2006
	Completed by: F. Litton

	Attendees:  Chuck Moore, Roger Tenenbown, Sherri Slagowski, Kyle Miller, Mike Woolsey, Brian Pidcock, Kristy Tyra, Daryl Everett, Zach Collard, Brenda Brown, Jack Adams, Farrah Litton
Phone:  Marla Hanley, Michael Taylor

	 

	· Welcome/ Introductions

· Chuck Moore reviewed the Antitrust Admonition
· ERCOT Emergency Exit (When at ERCOT)- Sherri went through the plan
· Introductions

· Motion to approve July notes; made sure Keri’s info was put in the meeting notes; Approved 

· Flight Update – Sherri Slagowski
· Flight 0706 – has not officially completed 99.173 %
· Goal for today is 96.79 %

· 5pm last night the last volunteer MP finished GUI testing last night. MarkeTrak GUI testing is now finished.

· Scott is going to talk about API discussion on today call at 1pm. Sherri- Does TTPT want join the API issues call today at 1pm? No, Zach is participating on the call. He will give TTPT the call update.
· Q. Will Scott be apart of the API discussion? A. He is available to call and he will join via phone to answer any questions regarding the API discussion.
· MarkeTrak Testing- GUI portion is completed

· Zach- Is ERCOT making any changes to the application? How are the changes going to effect the testing? One change, BULK insert…the fields say required should have been optional. Changes only to the bulk and API and not GUI changes. The GUI testing is completed and no changes. MP question if they wanted to approve the GUI scripts. Bulk insert- review bulk insert output file off TML..in testing, ERCOT went out and got the output file and sent it to the market participant. This will not happen in Production. Another example, script says begin working and the GUI screen shows Preview. 
· If any changes, ask Michael Taylor. Want to make sure ERCOT developers are not making changes? 
· ERCOT is making internal changes because of the API issues. This is being communicated. API Soap technology was not communicating because we use TIBCO and the market participants were not using TIBCO. 

· No changes to the guts of the system. It’s the communication part of the application that will be changed. Changes are not being made to the back end of the system. Delay was due to the big companies, especially the TDSPs using API functionality. API testing will occur again once all the issues are fixed.
· Q. Was there a market notice sent out to tell the market that the MarkeTrak GUI testing was completed and the sandbox is now open for internal training for market participants? A. Retail Client Services sent a market notice on Monday August, 21st. 
· Is ERCOT going to go back and do regression testing when we fix the API issues? If it is not done, then it needs to be communicated why it isn’t going to be tested again. 

· The API issues would have been caught in UAT testing? There are few MPs that use TIBCO so I don’t understand why this was not caught. TTPT was not in charge of the MarkeTrak, it was an internally ERCOT project. 
· No one had any say in the connectivity script. It was ERCOT who came up with those scripts. I think TTPT needed to be in control of the scripts for this project. TTPT inserted in the process of the projects and institute the scripts that make sense. 
· Can we ask ERCOT to regression test? That is great but if we only ask ERCOT to test internal. All GUI testing have past. ERCOT can test internally but as the market would not know if they truly past. Unless, the market wants test GUI again. Volunteer testing- just testing but if a market participants want to use it later on they will not have to retest to get certified in the GUI, only certified on the API side. 
· Once something is given to TTPT, we take full ownership of it. Decide on the testing aspects of it. 

· Tx Set 2.0 UAT published scripts for reviewing before using. Action Item- Ask about sharing UAT scripts with the market before UAT scripts are used. 
· MarkeTrak Project today is divided; web interface and API interface linked to a backend. Web version tested and good and hanging on the API. Making changes on XSD and WSDL. Will ERCOT do a regression testing after the API is fixed? Sherri-I would almost guarantee. 

· Scott Egger on the next MarkeTrak Conference Call- Confirm no changes to GUI and if changes, regression testing again to make sure everything is working. Pick a subset of scripts. Regression testing results posted under the FasTrak Project 50007 within the MarkeTrak call notes. Post as a risk to the project. At RMS-confirming there were no changes to the GUI.
· Discussion Points- Post presentation to website and have Jack come back to the next TTPT meeting and answer questions
· Jack Adams Presents- Retail Client Services

· NAESB Logs- TDTWG rebuttal of TTPT decision to change scripts requirements. Format for sending logs- Agree to send NAESB logs, no issue with doing this.
· Testing vs. Business Contacts during flight
· Business contacts are included on testing emails. Business doesn’t want to be on these emails.

· Connectivity contacts were not be utilized and now they are included on the website. 
· Contact page is efficient for the EDI testing but not for the MarkeTrak testing. 
· In the future we will need to come up a way to display special project contacts that are testing those projects. 

· Suggested solution- do we add a MarkeTrak contact test page to the website? Not sure what to do about this. Proposed solution: On RTW, Add a line to the contact page for on-going project contact or add a page for Special Testing Contact. Per Sherri- Cannot update contact page because of the coding.
· Action Item for Sherri- Determine where special project contact info should be located.

· Sherri- Full vs. Partial API  testing- Resource availability- Ex: If a MP who hasn’t tested the CSA functionality but sends in a CSA transaction. The system will allow it but reports are run and it will be discovered. MarkeTrak vs. CSA is comparing apples to oranges. Using an API function that was not tested will not bring the tool down just will take resources to figure out why failing. 
· The issue with API certification as full or partial is a high level management decision at ERCOT. Sherri cannot make that decision.
· What scripts are considered as part of the full API certification? The four scripts posted.
· It was determine the four scripts - list, query, submit and update should be tested for API. To test the functionality, not run the scripts through every sub type. Scripts were developed a couple of months ago to test the four functions but the MP’s did not develop their system to perform all the functionality of the API. 
· Chuck- Refer to TTPT meeting notes from last TTPT meeting- July 13th- Note from Chuck under MarkeTrak testing- out of the 4 scripts developed for API testing, you will only need to test the scripts specific to the API business functionality you will be utilizing. Therefore, not necessary to test all 4 scripts if not using all API functionality.

· At what point do we say they have to test the sub types. 4 scripts are technical and the others are a business testing point of view. 
· Sherri- This issue goes back to new LSEs will not be submitting switches but they are required to test switches?
· All four test scripts contain the four requirements for API testing to be certified. 

· Zach update from 1pm API call- ERCOT thinks TTPT made the decision that all four have to be testing. IT, is looking for TTPT to make the decision. If TTPT decides to have the market participants test all four to be API certified, then there will be some time crunches. They can’t cut one or the other off. ERCOT cannot stop someone if they were going to use if they didn’t test for it. Honor system. Risk- use without testing. Risk- resources… Ex: MP submit 10K issues accidentally it would take resources to clean this up. Still some changes to XSD and WSDL. Need to figure out if ERCOT or the  MPs need to do the fixing…most people said people could be ready in a week. Some people didn’t know..It will take ERCOT two weeks. This would be a month time period by the end of this week. That would be the earliest time line. Thinking October time line for go live date
· State- stay with the four test scripts. Still make change to the flow. ERCOT reviews and make sure all the functionality is within the script. Suggestion is to add to script the business flow. Some of the market will not be able to work some of the scripts. They will have read only but not update. The part they could not do they would do through the GUI. Do the part through API and then the rest through GUI. 
· ERCOT issue is the MP only test read only functionality and they use the API update function. ERCOT would not police this plus, if they wanted to start using the update API functionality, then would they have to go through testing again. Using a functionality that was not tested, would not pull the system down but it would be a resource issue. What to do to the MPs that do attempt functions they have not tested for? 
· TTPT stated before MP’s using the API were not required to test all four scripts? If it is Glenn that wants all four test scripts tested then his team should come up with a why?

· Zach- Testing API partially vs. full. The risks should be presented at the next RMS. ERCOT cannot police if testing partial functionality. 

· Who makes the call? Sherri can take documentation to Glenn, Scott, Richard. ERCOT stance is that all market participants should test all four scripts to be certified in the API function.

· Brian – write up- TTPT’s view of the API partial testing vs. full testing. Brian will have this done tomorrow, Thursday, August 24th and send to Sherri, Chuck when he has it done. Conference call- Sherri, Chuck and Brian at 8-8:30 on Friday, August 25 to discuss and then have a conference call with Sherri, Chuck, Brian, Glenn and Richard from 8:30-9.

· July meeting notes. If you don’t agree with the notes, then they should not be approved at the beginning of the meeting. 

· Chuck- I thought TTPT has the authority to make the decision. Brian agreed.
· TTPT needs to decide to allow the MPs using the API to only test those functionality that they will be using or should test full functionality. There are risks if test partial functionality- if not tested, resource issue. 
· July 13th meeting notes- when Chuck is speaking he is speaking on behalf of the TTPT team. Team agrees with this statement. 
· API Issues- 
· Before we get in to adopting the API scripts. The scripts that were written have gaps. UAT individual looked at the scripts. She identified the gaps within the scripts. She added one additional script and updated the four scripts. 
· Mike- Gap, not testing IDR and Non-IDR issues. We should test all sub types. Not much knowledge about MarkeTrak but looking at the scripts look to be okay. 3 types of DEV issues not represented in the scripts. Get with ERCOT and see if they want to develop three more scripts to test all of the DEV issues types.
· Sherri- pulled up scripts on the overhead. Scripts will go through and actually give you print screens of the XML. Sherri went through one of the print screens. Shows how you would set it up. Gives test answers before the test. 
· Do we need to have the IDR scripts added?

· Mike- brought the scripts to look through line by line.
· Liz Gutierrez/ERCOT Testing Team made recommendation to the scripts. The kind of things she is changing…the verbiage. Instead of the one pass through having the scripts pass through multiple times
· Should we go through the scripts or call another subscript team meeting. There is not time to have another sub script team meeting. Go through the scripts in TTPT. 
· When sub script team wrote these scripts off a tool that was revolving. Right now the tool is complete. Issue that it was not the sub script team writing the scripts
· API script- DEV LSE_LSE in MP sys not ERCOT; active:

·  1.5-CR_Query Detail_DEV LSE_LSE in MP sys not ERCOT: active- not sure why the information would be queried right off the bat. 
· Michael Taylor called in MTAPI02-DEV LSE- compare line by line..DEV LSE…scripts 1.5 CR query details. What is the query detail step for? Query confirming the info that was submitted was successful. 
· Query List- pulls back a list of new issue numbers and change issues that the MP is responsible for. Query details- pull back details on issues.

· TDSP 3.3- Query to confirm what was updated and make sure transitioned to Modify/Reassign

· Recommendation for ERCOT to create 3 additional API scripts using the format from the example we went over for the other DEV subtypes with XML examples. 

· MPs are going to want to move quickly on this. May not be time for API scripts scripted out.
· How long will it take to create the three additional scripts? Sherri- 1 day. How long to review the scripts? Have a deadline and will get reviewed by that time.

· ERCOT take the templates and tweak. ERCOT take template and write script and then sub script team put it in their template. 

· The scripts will have to go out in the next couple of weeks. ERCOT will have spreadsheet format by end of week- Friday, August 25th. Then have the scripts in sub script team format by Monday morning (Aug 28).
· Full function vs. limited function of the API; every MP will not be using all the functionality of the API, not all are equipped to test all the functionality of the API. However, to become certified you have to pass all test scripts for API that pertain to the functionality the MP will implement in production. Risk- if a MP does not test for all functionalities but some and make a call to do one of the functionalities that they did not test for could this bring down the MarkeTrak system? Michael Taylor- No, it will not bring down the system. You will be using a digital certificate to access MarkeTrak. If a MP is partially API certified only to call query lists and detail and the MP inadvertently makes a call to submit or update there is no way of knowing that they are doing this. We cannot police this. 
· Do we need to have another sub script team meeting? We would have to do it next week. Can this be done over the phone? Yes 

· Mike would get the scripts on Friday, then Mike start working on Monday, August 28. 

· Flight Orientation – Did not discuss
· Review Slides and Changes.
· Where to add NAESB log reminder. Scripts Overview or TDSP Issues? 
· Mandatory Orientation Review

(ASK SHERRI)

· Mike--Flight 1006- do we want to use server date 0306. If you can set them for June if you can set them for March.  Change dates in calendar for flight 1006

· Changes that need to be made on a couple of scripts- TDSP 40 and 42. Mike will look at the test scripts. 

· Roger- test script 35. It’s an 824 transaction. In the script it doesn’t say to see EV. The right code is an EV. Update script to say EV.
· Email from David Hanks regarding script TDSP5. Sherri forwarding email to Mike to update script. 

· ERCOT Retail Testing Website- Did not discuss
· Enhancements for monthly code release
.

.

· Script Sub Team Update
· 2007 Flight Schedule – 3.0 scripts deadline- Scripts will be ready in January 2007. They will be ready for TTPT’s blessing in January.
· Oct 10th- First Review of schedule

· Nov. 16th (final) review of schedule

· Change control Review for 3.0

· 3.0 Test Script Changes & Logistics

· Next Script Sub Team Meeting

· Documentation Sub Team Update
· What happened to the documentation sub team meeting? Did it go away? Marla, I got feedback regarding availability but with the hectic schedule have not set anything up. I will be coordinating another meeting. 

· Roger and Keri have been working on the documentation on random testing.

· After group discussion, plan on having it on Thursday, September 7th in Houston. EC Power will host this meeting. 

· Sherri- Random testing is not the only thing that needs to be discussed and updated at this meeting.

· Random Testing- discuss on September 7th
· Other Updates- 
· Update from PUCT – 
· TX SET Update

· T&C Task Force

· TTPT Action Items

· Review of TTPT Action Items (Attachment)- Did not review
· Anything New- See below under Action Items
· Next Meeting Preparation

· Identify Agenda Items
· Identify to do items before next meeting

· Next meeting dates- 
Adjourn


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· Farrah- Post LSE Certification Presentation to the website.
· TTPT- Determine where to post special projects testing contacts
· Sherri- Do we need to change the simulated dates in the Flight Calendar for Flight 1006?
· Farrah- Update website with date of Documentation Sub Team meeting
· Sherri- Ask about sharing UAT scripts with the market before UAT scripts are used
· Scott- Market Conference Calls- Confirm no changes to the GUI and if changes, regression testing again to make sure everything is working. Pick a subset of scripts. Regression testing results posted under the FasTrak Project 50007 within the MarkeTrak call notes. Post as a risk to the project. Also, at RMS confirm there were no changes to the GUI.
· Sherri- ERCOT to create 3 additional scripts for the other DEV sub types with XML examples by Friday, August 25th.
· Brian- Write up on TTPT’s point of view on the API partial testing

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































